
Happy New Year to all GBYC members!

I would like to thank everyone for your support of me for
your Commodore for 2014. I know there are several new
members who I have not yet had the chance to meet as
of yet but I look forward getting to meeting you soon.
A great deal of thanks goes to all of the members who
stepped up to run for open board positions.  Specific posi-
tions have now been determined and are outlined in this
edition of the Dockline, as well as went out in the GBYC
edition of the “Duck-o-Gram.” We do have a really good group of members who
were elected this year and I am confident this board will do a fine job.
Membership dues notices will be sent out soon so please get these payments in
on or before the due date, as cash flow is always a priority.
Thank you again for your support and I look forward to the challenges of the
coming year.

Jerry Treleven
Commodore

Greetings from the Commodore
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The Dockline

(Left to Right) Jim Beauleau, Building; John Demeny, Past Commodore; Marlynn Ohlfs, Treas-
urer and Vice Commodore; Jerry Treleven, Commodore; Mike Watkins, Grounds; Jim
Manlick, Secretary; Dan Emmel, Fleet Captain; Scott Conrad, Entertainment; MISSING:  Kris
Johnson, House and Rear Commodore

COMMODORE -
Jerry Treleven

jtreleven@rr.new.com
366-2020

VICE COMMODORE -
MarLynn Ohlfs

REAR COMMODORE -
Kris Johnson

FLEET CAPTAIN -
Dan Emmel
bow81260@aol.com
676-8613

TREASURER -
MarLynn Ohlfs
marlynn2@att.net
621-7615

SECRETARY -
Jim Manlick
jmanlick@new.rr.com
655-1460

HOUSE -
Kris Johnson
kjohnson_79@yahoo.com
660-6051

BUILDING -
Jim Beauleau
beauleaujames@yahoo.com
619-9679

GROUNDS -
Mike Watkins
mdwatkins126@gmail.com
227-8008

ENTERTAINMENT -
Scott Conrad
scottconrad@rocketmail.com
362-7344

PAST COMMODORE -
John Demeny
northernsecurity@hotmail.com
373-3165
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CYNTHIA C. TRELEVEN
Attorney

222 Cherry Street
Green Bay WI
(920)435-9393

Family Owned/Operated since 1909
Thomas Van Gemert

920.355.8741 920.337.2076
3742 Riverside Drive

Green Bay, WI  54301
Vangertmemorials.com
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Joe Schinkten

305 N. Tenth Street
DePere, WI
Ryanfh.com

BARB R. MACHON, GRI CRS
Realtor, Multi-Million Dollar Club

920.432.1007   920.639.0444
375 W. Joseph Street, Green Bay, QI  54301

Marine, Commercial and Residential
Upholstery and Contract Sewing

2320 Woodale, Green Bay, WI  54313
920.434.2885   920.371.6022

Bob LeCaptaine
Investment Advisor Representative
3091 Voyager Drive, Green Bay WI

920.406.8500

6 pm: Board  Mtg 7: General Mtg

Thank you to the following members and businesses who help to sponsor
our monthly gbyc newsletter:

Happy Hour
5-8

Happy
Hour

Happy
Hour 5-8

Happy
Hour
5-8

Happy Hour
5-8

11-3 Stencil
Party

5-10 Labine
Party 150 ppl

SMOKER

ING FINANCIAL PARTNERS

H. JACK KOEHNE, CFP®, E.A.
CERTIFIED FINANCIAL PLANNER™
JACK.KOEHNE@INGFP.COM
920-393-4713



Hello fellow members,
My duties as a member
of the board have
shifted a little from
Building to House. I will
provide for you the
best services i can, to
continue your enjoy-
ment at the GBYC.
I would like to con-
gratulate the new
members to the board.
I am sure they will do a

great job. Looking for-
ward to working with
them.
From the kitchen. Bur-
ger Tuesdays are con-
tinuing. Thursdays will
alternate from Mexican
night to pizza buffet.
Friday fish. And soon
we will have some op-
tions on Saturday in-
cluding steak. Changes
may occur. I will do my

best to keep everyone
updated.
Feel free to contact me
with any issues or sug-
gestions you may have.

If you need any hours,
there are always things
that need to be done.
See you around the
club and soon, on the
water again! Thanks A
lot Everyone!

Happy New Year and
thanks to you all for
voting me into the
Board.
As Kris Johnson brings
me up to speed on the
things, we’ll get started
on any projects that
need repairs or updates
on the buildings.

From The House (Kris Johnson)

Buildings (Jim Beauleau)

Captain of the Fleet (Dan Emmel)

the loop on when we
need help. Dock appli-
cation is enclosed and
needs to be submitted
by March 1st
Until then, see you at
the club and Happy
New Year!

First, thank you to eve-
ryone for your vote.
I’ll do my best to do a
great job as Fleet Cap-
tain.
As soon as it warms
up, we can start think-
ing about some dock
projects.  Stay tuned
and I’ll keep you all in
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CLASSIFIED ADS
FOR SALE: 1986 Pearson
Sailboat.  LOA 28' with
9'10" Beam.  Draft is 4'10".
18 HP Yanmar diesel engine.
Comfortable sleeping/living

with ample storage.  Recent
marine survey available for
review.  Rigged to sail from
cockpit.  Storage cradle
included.  Selling due to
death. Asking $24,900; or
best offer.  Call 920-785-3998
or 920-465-4806.

FOR SALE: 1989 Smoker
Craft Fishing Boat.
Purchased from Ed's Boat

Sales in 2011.  Used 3 times,
selling due to death. 15'
Aluminum boat with Mercury
35 HP 2 Stroke Outboard.
Includes:  bow mounted

trolling motor (never used) ,
electric winch (used twice)
and fish/depth locator (used
3 times).  Other features:
live well, side console,

stereo, compass, rod holders,
2 gas tanks, boat cover and
Shorelander trailer w/spare.
Super condition for its age.
Asking $4,700.  If interested,

call 920 465-4806.

Oil Absorbent Sheets For
Sale.  17 x19 in black 5
sheets for $ 1.00.  Call Jack
Hanitz 920-360-3266

For Sale: 2-stainless steel
fender racks. Fit up to 9"
fenders. $15 each. Call or
text Pat at 920-619-9317

For Sale: 2012 20”
Foldable Bike 1, Verso by
Cologne Unisex Bike,  Cobalt
Blue, 7 Speed ,Thumb Shift
Shamino Derailer , Foldable

Pedals, Fenders , Luggage
Rack w/ Bungees, Storage
Bag, Bell, $250.00.  Call 632-4436
or
327-2785



Thank you for your
vote and the confi-
dence in electing me to
the Yacht Club board. I
am proud to be a yacht
club member and hum-
bled to have been
elected.
I hope that I can uphold
the high standard set
by the previous board
members in their pas-
sion and dedication to

the entire membership.
I will do my best to
tackle the projects that
are developing. With
the wonderful, helpful
members we have, I
feel I am ready to hit
the ground running.
I am excited and look-
ing forward to being a
part of this new year.
Thank you again

Grounds (Mike Watkins)

Entertainment  (Scott Conrad)

First a whopping big
thank you to Mary Un-
rath for a outstanding
job organizing and run-
ning the children's
Christmas party this
year. 53 children partici-
pated, including a visit
with Santa, lunch and a
gift for each child.
Thanks also to Jack
Koehne for his contri-
bution to this event.
Please consider volun-
teering to help Mary

with this project next
year.
Come on down to the
club to watch the Su-
per Bowl.  Always a
good time and remem-
ber to bring a dish to
pass. The chili cook off
is Feb. 23rd during the
Daytona 500. There is
a tasting fee which is
distributed to the top
chefs. No charge if you
enter the competition.
So get ready to prepare
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your best recipe.
We are also having a
pool tourney during
the race.

See you at the Club!

Please
Support

Our
Advertisers

FRIDAY
FISH FRY
Plus full menu

Still space available for the
group trip to Punta Cana
February 8-15th, 2014

Contact Barb at Journeys
469-8747



In October the Green Bay Yacht Club had a fish fry during the Packer/
Browns game. We asked for contributions to buy Christmas gifts for the

Child Life Program. With the contributions and a donation from Print
King, Ken Lemerond and Susan Seidl delivered the items to St.

Vincent Hospital on December 20th. We delivered numerous stuffed
animals, model magic and recordable bears. The bears were the big hit

as the children can listen to messages left by their parents and
relatives when they are not able to be there. These items help the

children cope with their health care and distract them from treatments
and other situations. Ken and Susan are going to make this a annual

event. Child life asked why we did this? Ken replied, “My grandson was
in ICU when he was real little and now I can’t keep up with him, I want

kids to get through their situation and be just as active.”
Thanks to all who contributed.

Child Life Program at St. Vincent benefits from a fish fry.



The Green Bay Yacht Club presents:

DAYTONA 500/CHILI COOK OFF

FEBRUARY 23, 2014
Noon Start
$3.00 tasting Fee

Fees to be distributed to the top two entries
No charge if you enter the competition

Show off your culinary skills and defeat the reigning
champs Mark Skvara and Russ Lipinski.

POOL TOURNEY DURING THE RACE
Contact Scott Conrad for more info

362-7344

SUPER BOWL PARTY
February 2, 2014

5:20 p.m.
Bring a dish to pass



Green Bay Yachting Club
P.O. Box 485 Green Bay, WI 54305 (Mail)

100 Bay Beach Road (54302)
Telephone 920-432-0168

2014 Dock Application
(Please Print)

Name _________________________________________  Membership Nr. ______________

Address______________________________ _____________________ ________ ________

Phone Numbers

Home _________________ __ Work_________________ __ Mobile___________________

Email Address(s) ____________________________________________________

Type of Boat ______________________  Boat Name ______________________

Boat Length ______________   Width ________________  Draft_________________

Boat Manufacturer ___________________________________

Boat Registration or Documentation Nr. ______________________________

Current Dock Holder? ____________  If Yes, Dock Nr? ______________

Insurer ______________________________________________________
CERTIFICATE OF LIABILITY INSURANCE MUST ACCOMPANY APPLICATION

(Let us know if your insurance changes in the future.)

Requests for a dock, both from previous dock holders and from new applicants, must be submitted by March 1st,
2014. The assignment committee will honor requests for a new slip/location as best as possible. However, in order
to make best use of the harbor we may assign slips based on size, i.e. large boat = large dock, small boat = small

dock. Docks will not be assigned to members not in good standing, i.e. has not completed the requisite hours in the
previous year or is past due on dues or fees. Dock fee must be paid in full by the due date on the invoice and

prior to launching boat.

Note - If you submit a dock application and then turn it down once dock assignments have been made you
will be billed a $100 fee.

Member Signature ______________________________  Date _________________

Please mail this application and certificate of insurance as follows or place in the Fleet
Captain’s envelope or office door slot at the Club:

Attn: Fleet Captain (Dan Emmel)
GREEN BAY YACHTING CLUB, INC.
P.O. BOX 485
Green Bay, WI 54305

Comments or Special Requests:

Street                                                           City                                        State Zip

(Power, Sail)

(Yes or No)

Due
by

March 1st



Hypothermia occurs when your body loses heat faster than it can produce heat, causing a dangerously low body temperature.
Normal body temperature is around 98.6 F (37 C). Hypothermia occurs as your body temperature passes below 95 F. .When
your body temperature drops, your heart, nervous system and other organs can't work correctly. Left untreated, hypothermia
can eventually lead to complete failure of your heart and respiratory system and to death. Hypothermia is most often caused by
exposure to cold weather or immersion in a cold body of water. Primary treatments for hypothermia are methods to warm the
body back to a normal temperature. Here are some common signs of Hypothermia:

Shivering
Slow, shallow breathing.
Confusion and memory loss.
Drowsiness or exhaustion.
Slurred or mumbled speech.
Loss of coordination, fumbling hands, stumbling steps.
A slow, weak pulse.

In severe hypothermia, a person may be unconscious without signs of breathing or a pulse. Avoid rapid rewarming of hypo-
thermia victims because cold blood rushing to the heart and other vital organs may be detrimental. Here are a few steps to
provide medical care prior to seeking professional medical care:

1.  Remove any wet clothes, hats, gloves, shoes, and socks.
2.  Begin rewarming the person with extra clothing. Use warm blankets. Other helpful items for warming are: an electric

blanket to the torso area and hot packs and heating pad on the torso, armpits, neck, and groin; however, these can
cause burns to the skin. Use your own body heat if nothing else is available.

3. Take the person's temperature if a thermometer is available.
4. Offer warm liquids, but avoid alcohol and caffeine, which speed up heat loss. Don't try to give fluids to an unconscious

person.

The Life Saver THS MONTH:  HYPOTHERMIA
Submission from:  Chris Heil, Member and  20 year Veteran Firefighter

Safety on Land and Water


